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December 11, 2001

Supervisor Rivera

New York City Department of Finance

Tax Enforcement Unit

345 Adam Street, 13th Floor

Brooklyn, NY 11201

Dear Supervisor Rivera:

In early October, I provided your office with information concerning the evasion of taxes by a Russian immigrant, Alina Alexandrovna Shipilina (aka Chipilina) - Social Security Number 063 90 4695, living in Queens, New York.

This letter is to provide additional information that you may find useful.  Exhibit 1 is the “Net worth Statement” that Ms. Shipilina filed in our divorce proceeding.  The statement grossly understates her income and expenses.  Exhibit 2 provides an analysis of the misrepresentations and omissions made under oath by Ms. Shipilina in her Net worth Statement.

Ms. Shipilina began work at Flash Dancers’ Topless Club on July 17, 2000.  In order to assist you in estimating her net income since then, Exhibit 3 is a document from an Internet site set up by lap dancers that estimates the average take home pay per night for a dancer at Flash Dancers.  In addition, Exhibit 4 lists the dates for the vacations that Ms.Shipilina has taken since she began working at Flash Dancers.  Although Ms. Shipilina is a very aggressive worker who makes significantly more than the average dancer, Exhibits 3 and 4 will provide an understanding of the relatively large amounts of money on which she evades taxes.

Finally, Ms. Shipilina grew up in Grozny, Chechnya, from the mid 1970s until 1991.  Ms. Shipilina’s acquaintances in Krasnodar, Russia, have told me that she is regularly seen associating with Chechen organized crime figures in Krasnodar and Sochi on the Black Sea.

If I can be of any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Roy Den Hollander  

